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ANNUAL MEETING
& PICNIC

Saturday, May 22, 2004
at

The Chandler Farm
12:00 Noon

Following Lunch
1:00 P.M.

A meeting of the members
and election of Officers

for 2004-2005
Entertainment to follow

You are encouraged to come
~ to the picnic and enjoy good food

and fellowship. Meat, iced tea,
lemonade and coffee will be pro­
vided along with paper products.
Bring a generous covered dish of
your choice. Members of the
Board of Directors are asked to
arrive around 10:30 A.M. for a

brief business meeting.
Please refer to the map on the

back of this newsletter for direc­
tions to the Chandler Farm.

Joe Kensel

Who is Joe Kensel? Joe is the
son of Scott and Carol Kensel.

Joe is 14 years old and in the
eighth grade at Logan-Rogersville
Junior High School. Joe has been
in Scouts since he was in the first

grade. He has advanced through
every level of scouting. The last
hurdle is the ultimate goal of every
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young man in scouts is receiving
the Eagle Scout award. Joe has
the 22 merit badges required to
receive the Eagle Scout award.
The last requirement for this ad­
vancement is a work project. Joe
must layout the project, work and
supervise his work crew to com­
plete the job. Joe with the help of
fellow members of Troop 46 will
spread wood chips down the 1/8
mile trail that has been cleared and

prepared for the wood chips.
The trail is on the West side of

the Sunnybrook Property on the
Missouri State right-of-way start­
ing at the South end from Valley
Water Mill Road and go North to
the South property line of the
Cemetery. At that point we will
install a gate into the cemetery.
Probably the best road will be to
follow the south fence line East
across the ditch and this will take

us close to the most used part of
the cemetery. This trail will allow
us to take in small tractors and

mowing equipment and do some
much needed cleaning of the
cemetery grounds. There are sev­
eral trees down and some on the
fences.

Larry Voris

Rob Chandler has taken his new

job as President serious. He has
negotiated with the MO State
Highway Department for a ease­
ment along the edge of their prop­
erty for the Cemetery Association
to have a small trail. Thanks Rob.
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New Cemetery Access

by Joe Kensel
Boy scout troop 46 of

Rogersville will help to establish a
safe access to the Union Camp­
ground Cemetery.

Joe Kensel is conducting his
Eagle Scout Project on Saturday,
May 1, 2004. This includes
spreading wood chips on a 1/8 of
a mile trail. Thanks to Rob Chan­

dler, the MO Highway Depart­
ment has granted an easement on
their right-of-way from Valley
Water Mill Road.

A rough path has already been
created along the Highway side of
Sunnybrook Estate's fence line.
Rob Chandler, Larry Voris, Scott
Kensel and Joe Kensel have al­

ready worked several hours to get
the path to where it is today.

Hopefully the project will have
a good turn out on May 1st. Ev­
eryone is invited to come and
watch the progress. The work
will begin around 10:00 A.M. on
Saturday.

Can you help us on May 1
May 1 will be a work day at

the new trail from Valley Water
Mill Road to the Cemetery. We
want to feed the Boy Scouts that
will help us that day. The Associ­
ation will buy the fried chicken,
but we would like volunteers to

help provide drinks, desserts, etc.
Please call Jean Rayl at 881-4456
to let us know what you can bring.




